
About Your Property Taxes 

The tax rate is established and approved each year by the NH Department of Revenue Administration, 

usually in October.  Our tax year runs from April 1st of the current tax year through March 31st of the 

following year.  The first bill goes out usually in June and due in early July and it covers the time period 

from April 1st through September 30th.  This first bill is an estimated amount which is normally half of the 

previous year’s total property taxes.  Once the tax rate has been set around October, the second bill is 

calculated by taking the total amount for the year and subtracting the amount of the first bill that was 

sent earlier in the year.  It covers the period from October 1st through March 31st.  This bill usually gets 

mailed in early November and is usually due in early December. 

If you have any questions about your property taxes, please call Jeannine or Neil at the Town Clerk/Tax 

Collector’s office at 563-8859.  We wish you a very happy, healthy and prosperous year! 

 

 


